
 

 

 

 

 

    

   

 

Dear Resident and/or Elector, 

The topic of sport, recreation and the associated facilities has been at the forefront of public discussion across our 
community for the past 18 months. Council is seeking to make use of this conversation by updating Council’s Sport 
and Recreation Plan to properly plan for the coming ten years. To ensure the opinion of the community is heard, 
Council are asking that you read the attached information sheet and then complete the enclosed survey. 

The survey seeks to understand what sport and recreational activities you believe are important now and into the 
future.  We are also asking your opinion on the three major sport and recreational projects that the Shire currently 
is considering.  The three projects are: 

мΦ [ƻǿŜǊ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎ - /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ŀƴŘ {ǇƻǊǝƴƎ CŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΤ 

нΦ aǳŎƘŜŀ - /ƘŀƴƎŜǊƻƻƳǎ ϧ /ƭǳōǊƻƻƳ wŜ-ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΤ 

оΦ .ƛƴŘƻƻƴ -  aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ .ƛƪŜ tŀǊƪΦ  

[ƻǿŜǊ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎΥ As most would be aware, the Shire has a $4.7m grant approved for the construction of 
community and sporting infrastructure in Lower Chittering. This grant provides the opportunity to replace the 
current facilities in Lower Chittering, as these are outdated and have very limited capacity for redevelopment. As 
the grant has already been approved, there will be consequences should we choose to go ahead or not. There are 
time constraints on this grant, therefore,  Council needs to make a considered opinion on this project, informed by 
community opinion, in the immediate future. 

aǳŎƘŜŀΥ A grant application was recently submitted for the State Government’s Community Sport and Recreation 
Facility Fund (CSRFF) for the construction of new Clubrooms and Changerooms in Muchea. This development will 
replace the currently outdated facilities at Muchea.    

.ƛƴŘƻƻƴΥ The Bindoon Mountain Bike Park may provide an offset for the potentially negative economic effects of 
the soon to be constructed Bindoon Bypass, as well as providing an alternative recreational option for local 
residents. Feedback on this proposal has so far been positive, but this survey will assess this project in conjunction 
with the other two projects outlined above. 

It is important to note that each of these involves the provision of land and capital investment by the Shire. Please 
take time to read the attached information before completing the survey. There has been a lot of information 
regarding these projects, but the attachment gives the most up to date information on which you can base your 
decision. 

Please complete and return the attached survey in the reply paid envelope, head to https://
www.surveymonkey.com/r/sportandrec hw scan the below QR Code on your phone.   

¢ƘŜ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ŎƭƻǎŜǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ф hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлнлΦ 

We thank you in advance for your participation in determining the future of Sport and Recreation in the Shire of 
Chittering. 

           

aŀǧƘŜǿ DƛƭŦŜƭƭƻƴ - /9h  

Ph: 9576 4602 

Email: chatter@chittering.wa.gov.au 

Address: PO Box 70, Bindoon WA 6502 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/sportandrec
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/sportandrec


 

 

 

 

On Friday, 14 August 2020, Council received official 
notification that the request for variation to the BBRF 
Grant for a Chittering Community Centre and Muchea 
Clubrooms, made in April 2020 was unsuccessful. The 
requested change was deemed to be outside the scope 
of the approved project. 

Council resolved at the August 2020 Ordinary Council 
Meeting, to conduct a survey of residents on the 
recreational needs of the Chittering community before 
making a final decision whether to proceed with a 
modified option for the project.  This survey will be 
available in hard copy and online, and will enable 
council to determine the community desire for the 
proposed projects and the communities future sport 
and recreational needs.  This will inform future council 
planning processes. 

The original BBRF Grant and Shire of Chittering 
contribution was for a Community Centre, Sports Hall 
and Playing Field at Lower Chittering.  AusIndustry have 
advised that the sports component of the original 

application was what saw this project successfully 
funded.  

Council now has to make the decision whether to 
proceed with the Chittering Complex, and if so which of 
five options to proceed with, keeping in mind 
restrictions on project funding and land use.   bƻƴŜ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜǎ ŀ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ƻǊ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ōȅ LƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ IŜŀǊǘ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ 

1. {ŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ ōǳƛƭŘ ƛƴ нл ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 

2. /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ƻƴƭȅΥ Community spaces,  
kitchen. 

3. /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ !C[ ƻǾŀƭΥ Community 
spaces,  kitchen, AFL oval, permanent change 
rooms 

4. LƴŘƻƻǊ {ǇƻǊǘǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ !C[ hǾŀƭΥ Indoor sports, 
change rooms, basic kitchen, AFL oval.   

5. LƴŘƻƻǊ {ǇƻǊǘǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ƻƴƭȅΥ Indoor sports, 
change rooms, basic kitchen.   

ŜΥ  ŎƘŀǧŜǊϪŎƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎΦǿŀΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ  

/ƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ hǇǝƻƴ н ϧ о  

²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ [ƻǿŜǊ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎΚ 

  

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƴƻǿ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƻƳǇƭŜȄΚ 

hǇǝƻƴ н - /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ϧ !C[ hǾŀƭ 

Community Centre    1,931,778 

Permanent Change Rooms       594,000 

AFL Oval    1,729,800 

External Works  
roads, carparking, pathways, signage, landscaping       520,975 

Siteworks 
excavation and fill, open drain diversion       567,720 

External Services 
stormwater, on-site sewer, fire, and water services       630,000 

Contingency    1,635,000 

    тΣслфΣнто 

hǇǝƻƴ о - {ǇƻǊǘǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ϧ !C[ hǾŀƭ  

Indoor Sports Centre    3,656,219 

Basic Kitchen       374,000 

AFL Oval    1,729,800 

External Works 
roads, carparking, pathways, signage, landscaping       437,165 

Siteworks 
excavation and fill, open drain diversion       397,720 

External Services 
stormwater, on-site sewer, fire, and water services       630,000 

Contingency    1,686,295 

    уΣфммΣмфф 

This information takes in to account the BBRF grant and assumes a grant of(25%) can be received in 20 years. 

mailto:chatter@chittering.wa.gov.au
http://www.chittering.wa.gov.au/


 

 

bŜǿ /ƭǳō ŀƴŘ /ƘŀƴƎŜ wƻƻƳǎ 

As per council resolution, made at the Ordinary Meeting of Council held on 19 June 2019, officers applied for and 
were unsuccessful for a CSRFF grant to fund the Muchea Clubrooms in the 2020/2021 round.  With the advice that 
the BBRF variation application was unsuccessful another application has been submitted to CSRFF for  21/22 round of 
funding. An outcome of this application is expected in November 2020.   

The new building will include the following features: 

§ Main Function Room 

§ Social Room 

§ Home and away change rooms 

/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴΥ  ϷмΦнƳƛƭƭƛƻƴ 

/{wCC /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴΥ ϷррлΣллл 

/ƭǳōκǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎκƎǊŀƴǘǎΥ ϷпрлΣллл 

¢ƻǘŀƭ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ /ƻǎǘΥ. The facility in Muchea will cost an est of $2.2m, i.e. building at $1.7m, 
surrounds at $500,000 and a further $100,000 for old clubrooms to be fitted out as a 
gymnasium.  

ŜΥ  
ŎƘŀǧŜǊϪŎƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎΦǿŀΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ  

  

²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ aǳŎƘŜŀΚ 

Iƻǿ ǿƛƭƭ Ƴȅ ǊŀǘŜǎ ōŜ ŀũŜŎǘŜŘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ Ǝƻ ŀƘŜŀŘΚ 

The graph above shows the cash flow available to the Shire over the next five years, and the required cash flow to 
proceed with each of the Chittering Community Complex options in addition to the Bindoon Mountain Bike Park 
and  Muchea Clubroom Redevelopment.  

The available cash flow increases due to carrying forward the minimisation of costs contained in the 2020/21 
Annual Budget, and the reduction in payment of loans over the coming five years. Over these five years, loan 
payments will fall from $461,289 to $152,971 freeing up cash flow. 

The five options presented take into account cash flows from operating and maintenance costs, savings in operating 
and maintenance costs from replacing facilities, loan repayments including principal and interest and putting aside 
savings for the replacement of assets in the future. 

The graph demonstrates that Lower Chittering options 2, 3 and 4 can be pursued without affecting rates. Option 1 
will be tight but option 5 will require rate growth to occur to have no rates effect. 

The weakness in pursuing all three projects is that for the coming three years, Council will need to put off saving for 
the future replacement of assets for another three years. Another weakness will be the opportunity cost in having 
limited remaining funds for other projects. Due to the development timeframe of projects, any new projects are 
likely to commence when there is further cash flow available. 

The available cash flow has not taken into account any natural growth in rates, so if over the period from July 2021 
to June 2026, there are new houses or businesses moving to the area, there may be additional funds that can be put 
towards savings or additional projects. 

mailto:chatter@chittering.wa.gov.au


 

 

  

²Ƙŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƛǊŜΚ 

¢ƘŜ {ƘƛǊŜ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ 

¶ .ƛƴŘƻƻƴ aŀǎǘŜǊ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎΥ  as part of the upcoming Community 
Advisory Forums, council will be consulting with residents on 
what they would like to see in Bindoon.  This will include 
recreational spaces, aged care, tourism and cultural 
developments.  Keep an eye out for your chance to be a part of 
this process. 

¶ aǳŎƘŜŀ tƭŀŎŜƳŀƪƛƴƎΥ  Council is currently working with a 
number of community members on a placemaking project for 
Muchea to align with the recent Northlink extension into the 
area.    

¶ .ƛƴŘƻƻƴ aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ .ƛƪŜ tŀǊƪΥ  Council recently completed a 
survey in regard to a Mountain Bike Park in Bindoon.  More 
information regarding this project can be found at: 
www.chittering.wa.gov.au/shireprojects.aspx   This project will be 
considered as part of the Bindoon Master Planning. 

¶ [ƻǿŜǊ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎΥ   There will be an increased focus on Lower 
Chittering in regard to community infrastructure and fostering 
community connections. 

CǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǿŜǊ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 
!ǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊŀƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎ 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƻƳǇƭŜȄ ŀƴŘ aǳŎƘŜŀ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΚ 
This type of funding is extremely competitive.  BBRF is 
currently 6 x oversubscribed, and CSRFF is 4 x 
oversubscribed.  There are no other fully funded grants 
currently available, and all others would generally 
require 1/3 contribution.  

Iƻǿ ŀǊŜ LƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ IŜŀǊǘ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΚ 
Immaculate Heart College is no longer involved with 
the Lower Chittering project.   

²Ƙȅ ƴƻǘ ǳǝƭƛǎŜ .ǳƭƭǎōǊƻƻƪΚ 
It is an option to utilise a neighbouring LGA facility, 
however that does not foster social capital and 
community connectedness in our local area. The 
benefit is the short term financial cost savings.  Should 
the community prefer this option, Council could then 
investigate the rationalisation of underutilised facilities   
across the shire.  
 

/ƘƛǧŜǊƛƴƎ IŀƭƭΚ 

An investigation was conducted into upgrading the 
current hall.   Since the hall was built, regulations have 
changed.  The current hall site is very environmentally 
sensitive as it is located next to both the Brockman 
River and the Marbling Brook.  Under the current 
sewerage regulations, there could not be a new 
building on the current site, and the landscape does 
not allow for the expansion of the site.  While the 
building can remain as it currently is for some time yet, 
it will not be able to be upgraded or replaced.  

²Ƙŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ {ǘŀƎŜ н  

There is currently no plans to build a second stage of 
the Lower Chittering project.  However, the design 
of the project allows for optimum use of the site in 
the future.  

²Ƙȅ ƴƻǘ ǎŀǾŜ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ 
ǘŀƪŜ ƻǳǘ ŀ ƭƻŀƴΚ 
When building facilities for the long term future of 
the Shire, it is important to consider 
intergenerational equity. Simply put, if the Shire 
saves up for 100% of the project, then there will be a 
section of ratepayers whose rates are used to pay for 
the construction of the facility,  but are no longer in a 
position to use the facility once  it is built. It then 
creates an unfairness on that ratepayer as future 
generations receive the benefit that they have paid 
for. 

According to the Western Australian Treasury 
Corporation: 

An LGA (Local Government Authority) with a no-debt 
policy may regard itself as ýnancially conservative or 
not wanting to burden  its constituents with debt. 
However, such a policy is not consistent with 
achieving an appropriate balance in 
intergenerational equity. As such, it may negatively 
impact the level of service provided to the current 
community and/or be associated with signiýcant asset 
degradation and increasing allocation to 
maintenance costs.ò 

https://www.chittering.wa.gov.au/shireprojects.aspx

